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ROK-New Zealand Foreign Ministers’ Meeting on July 15

Minister of Foreign Affairs Cho Tae-yul had a luncheon 

meeting with Winston Peters, Deputy Prime Minister and 

Minister of Foreign Affairs of New Zealand, on Monday, July 

15. In the meeting, they exchanged views on issues of mutual 

interest, including high-level exchanges and substantive 

cooperation in the fields such as the economy, as well as the 

situation on the Korean Peninsula and key regional issues.

Minister of Foreign Affairs Cho Tae-yul Hosts Tea Meeting 

for European Diplomatic Corps in Korea

On July 16, Minister of Foreign Affairs Cho Tae-yul invited the 

European diplomatic corps in Korea to the Ministry of Foreign 

Affairs for a tea meeting. Minister Cho spoke on Korea's policy 

direction towards Europe, noting the importance of continuing 

cooperation between Korea and Europe based on universal 

values and expressing Korea's will to expand cooperation.

https://www.mofa.go.kr/eng/brd/m_5676/view.do?seq=322629&page=1
https://www.mofa.go.kr/eng/brd/m_5676/view.do?seq=322631&page=1
https://www.mofa.go.kr/eng/brd/m_5676/list.do
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mEF9FDh4nZc
https://www.mofa.go.kr/eng/wpge/m_5435/contents.do
https://www.youtube.com/@mofakoreaz


The future of Korea-Japan-China trilateral cooperation 

envisioned by their youths

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs held the “11th Diplomatic Camp 

for Korean, Japanese and Chinese College Students” in Seoul 

and Busan from July 16 to 19. Approximately 40 college 

students from the three countries participated in the camp. 

ROK Government Decides to Provide US$300,000 in 

Humanitarian Aid to Three Caribbean Countries (Saint 

Vincent and the Grenadines, Grenada, and Jamaica) in 

Response to Hurricane Beryl

The government of the Republic of Korea has decided to 

provide a combined US $300,000 in humanitarian aid to three 

Caribbean countries (Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, 

Grenada, and Jamaica) -- US$100,000 each -- to support the 

latter countries’ ongoing relief efforts in response to Hurricane 

Beryl.

https://www.mofa.go.kr/eng/brd/m_5676/view.do?seq=322635&page=1
https://www.mofa.go.kr/eng/brd/m_5676/view.do?seq=322632&page=1


MOFA Hosts Side Event on North Korean Nuclear Issue 

during 2024 Preparatory Committee for 11th NPT Review 

Conference

On July 23, the Republic of Korea Ministry of Foreign Affairs, 

together with the French Ministry for Europe and Foreign 

Affairs, hosted a side event on the North Korean nuclear issue 

during the 2024 Preparatory Committee for the 2026 Review 

Conference of the Parties to the Treaty on the 

Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons (NPT) in Room XXII, 

Palais des Nations in Geneva, Switzerland.

https://www.mofa.go.kr/eng/brd/m_5676/view.do?seq=322633&page=1

